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Thank you again very much for praying for us and for those we minister with and to. I apologise for not sending out prayer requests for December earlier.
Now that we are getting nearer to Christmas, we wish you all a very happy Christmas as you remember the birth of our Lord and Saviour with your relatives and friends. Last year we celebrated Christmas with Ester in her home, then after my fall and inability to leave the house, Blas, Liliana and their son Facu came to our house for the new year. What will happen this year we don’t yet know. Such things are not arranged here until much later. We will be trying to remember you as you celebrate the birth of our Marvellous Saviour. Please remember not only us in Salta, but also our joint brothers in Christ in Juarez, Chiriguanos, Yema, San Isidro and Quemado. It is a time when many are tempted to over-drink, and though this may not be a problem for most of the believers, it will be for some, and also for many of their relatives and friends. So please pray, as this can make things difficult for many of them.
Please pray especially for Liliana as her mother died on the 7th of November while she was visiting relatives in Bolivia. They brought her body back to Salta, and Lynn and I were with the family when a Roman Catholic priest took a service in their home and buried her. Liliana’s family have problems with over-drinking. Through this vice her brother Andrés lost his wife and job and began to sleep on the streets. Then to Liliana’s joy her brother gave this up and started coming to San Andrés Church. But after the death of their mother, Andrés felt abandoned even by the church, and so went back to drink and stopped going to church. Please pray that Andrés may come back to the Lord, and for Liliana trying to help him.
The two vicars in Juárez, Juan and Narciso, have very different characters, and through this they have had problems between them. But they both are good and clear preachers of the Gospel. At one church prayer meeting, Narciso gave a good message on forgiveness. Then Carlos, a member of the PCC and who represents the church at diocesan meetings in Salta, suggested that the two ministers put into practice Narciso’s message. The other believers at the prayer meeting told them both that they loved each of their vicars and valued and wanted their joint ministry. They also said that they wanted them to give them an example in all the Christian life, including in forgiving each other. 
Narciso found this a bit difficult at first, but Juan jumped at the idea. In the end they both confessed their faults to each other and asked their brother in Christ for forgiveness, which they both gave to each other, and then ended by hugging each other. Then the ministers kneeled and the congregation prayed for them both. Please pray that the Lord will enable them to love each other, learn from each other and grow together in their Christian life and ministry.
